Mr. Peter J. Mehringer 972 North Hormandie Hollywood, 27, California

Dear Pete:

I was happy to hear from you in your letter of August 31, 1945. I am referring your communication to Mr. B. C. Quigley, our Director of Athletics, and I am sure that you will hear from him in the very near future. Things are shaped up pretty well here in a coaching way. I am sorry that you did not write me sooner, because there were some inquiries by college presidents, for coaches, but now with the boys in the service returning it looks as if there will be quite an abundance of coaches looking for a position.

We should be mighty happy to see you come back to the University to get your degree. You certainly have a fine quartet of boys. If I remember correctly, you named one son Michael after a great fellow and a great coach, Michael Getto.

Won't you kindly remember me to your good wife. With every good wish to you and yours, I am,

Sincerely yours,

Porrest C. Allen Director, Physical Education Varsity Basketball Coach

FCA:med co: Mr. M. C. Quilgley